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Senior Vice President
and Provost

P,0. Box 26901

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73190

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT 030-12750/94-01; 030-15184/94-01

This refers to the routine, unannounced inspection conducted by
Mr. Gilbert L. Guerra, Jr., of this office on April 11-13, 1994. The
-inspection included a review of activities authorized by Byproduct Materials
Licenses 35-03176-04MD and 35-03176-05. At the conclusion of the inspection,
the findings were discussed with members of your staff.

The inspection was an examination of activities conducted under the license as
they relate to radiation safety and to compliance with the Commission's rules
and regulations and the conditions of the license. The inspection consisted
of selective examinations of procedures and representative records, interviews
of personnel, independent measurements, and observation of activities in

1

progress.

No violations or deviations were identified; therefore, no response to_this
letter is required.

The inspector noted that the radiation safety office had continued to
implement its aggressive audit program for activities conducted under these
two licenses. As is evident by the results of this inspection, such an
auditing program is beneficial in maintaining licensed activities in
compliance.

While observing activities in the nuclear pharmacy the inspector noted that
daily operations such as order receipt, dose preparation, quality control
checks, and shipment preparation were properly performed and were
appropriately documented.

Also, the inspector toured the waste storage and incinerator areas associated
with the waste management license. He discussed waste handling procedures
with your staff, specifically how decay-in-storage and incineration operations
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have been handled. He concluded that appropriate procedures and controls had
been instituted in maintaining effluents and doses as low as reasonably
achievable (ALARA).

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of
this letter will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.

Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact the
inspector identified above at (817) 860-8100.

Sincerely,

ob3 f . (IM

Charles L. Cain, Chief
Nuclear Materials Inspection Branch

cc:
Oklahoma Radiation Control Program Director
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